
Lee Street (Route 259)
Town of Broadway

Rockingham County
Bridge Replacement Project

Design Public Hearing

Thursday, June 13, 2019, 4 – 6 p.m.
J. Frank Hillyard Middle School

226 Hawks Hill Drive
Broadway, VA  22815

Find out about the proposed improvements in the Town 
of Broadway for the section of Lee Street (Route 259) that 
extends from from Holly Hill Street to Main Street (Route 42) in 
Rockingham County.

Come see the proposed plans to replace the Lee Street (Route 
259) bridge over Linville Creek.

Review the proposed project plans and the National 
Environmental Policy Act document in the form of a Programmatic 
Categorical Exclusion (PCE) at the public hearing or at VDOT’s 
Staunton District Office located at 811 Commerce Road in 
Staunton, VA 24401-9029, 540-332-9075 or 1-800-367-7623, 
TTY/TDD 711. You can also review the project information at 
VDOT’s  Harrisonburg Residency Office located at 3536 North 
Valley Pike, Harrisonburg, VA 22802, 540-434-2586. Please 
call ahead to ensure the availability of appropriate personnel to 
answer your questions. Property impact information, relocation 
assistance policies and tentative construction schedules are 
available for your review at the above address and will be 
available at the public hearing.

In compliance with the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 
106 and 36 CFR Part 800, information concerning the potential 
effects of the proposed project on properties listed in or eligible 
for listing in the National Register of Historic Places is provided in 
the environmental documentation. 

Give your written or oral comments at the hearing or submit 
them by June 23, 2019, to Mr. Keith Harrop, P.E., Project 
Manager, Virginia Department of Transportation, 811 Commerce 
Road, Staunton, VA  24401-9029. You may also email your 
comments to keith.harrop@vdot.virginia.gov. Please reference 
“PH Route 259 Linville Creek Bridge Comment” in the subject 
line. 

VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all 
programs and activities in accordance with Title VI and Title VII 
of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you need special assistance for 
persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency, contact 
the project manager listed above at 540-332-9075 or 1-800-367-
7623, TTY/TDD 711.

State Project: 0259-177-279, P101
Federal Project: STP-BR08(243)   UPC:  111099, 113033

From:  Intersection w/ Holly Hill Street  
To:  Intersection w/ Route 42 (Main Street)


